Mr. Tom Van Cleave, 604 Commercial Building, Kansas City 12, Kansas.

Dear Tomy:

I am mighty pleased that you liked the Jayhawk Rebounds. I thought fom's letter was especially fine and it was certainly apropos to mention the fact that an important alumnus like formy would desire that competitive athletics be continued. I thought his letter covered the entire matter so well that I wanted others to read it.

I know that you must have a lot of anxious heart tugs, but we are all hoping and praying that everything will come out fine. All the Allens have an especially warm spot in their hearts for Towny, and in fact the entire Van Cleave family - both senior and jumier.

I still am going to buy that luncheon for you before we both get too old to masticate. Lots of good luck, old fellow.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH